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Serving the Communities of Beansheaf Farm and Fords Farm 

  

DID YOU KNOW…? 

Holybrook Parish Council have pledged 

£50.00 towards the start-up costs of new 

community (not-for-profit) groups.  So, if 

anyone is interested in starting a new 

community group, perhaps walking 

football or a ‘Tuneless Choir’, please 

contact the Parish Council to see if they 

can be of assistance. 

Holybrook Parish Council  provides information via its 

website, Facebook, Twitter, newsletter and noticeboards.  

Communication with you, our residents, is very important 

to the Council.  Please let us know if there are any other 

forms of  communication you would like the Council to 

consider; perhaps Instagram or a Parish App…? 

The Police, on a regular, ad hoc, 

basis, monitor the two bus sumps in 

our Parish.  Fines of £50.00 are 

issued to all drivers who are found 

to be misusing this traffic calming 

measure. 

In any one week our Parish Wardens 

collect up to 13 sacks of litter from our 

Parish.  This is in addition to fly-tipping, 

dog foul and graffiti removal to name just 

a few of the jobs that they complete. 

The Parish Office, 

Beansheaf Centre, is 

open for residents to 

raise any concerns, 

issues: 

Monday—Friday 

10.00am—1.00pm. 

HOLYBROOK FESTIVAL 

2019  

will take place on: 

Sunday 23rd June 

The Beansheaf Centre is a 

thriving hub for all sorts of 

classes for all age groups. 

Check the Parish Website to 

find the right class for you! 

The Parish Council meet at least 11 times a year and 

that all meetings are open to the Public. 

All meetings take place on a Monday evening.  For 

more information please check our website or call: 

0118 9454 339 

The best way of solving residential issues is through the 

whole community working together; in unity with the 

Parish Council! 

Using Parish bins for household 

rubbish is fly-tipping!! 
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What’s it like being on the Holybrook Festival Committee?  - 

A resident’s view 
  

The Festival Committee meet once a month at the Beansheaf Centre to prepare for Festival Day in late 

June. 

  
Topics for discussion include: choosing and planning events such as the dog show, archery and basket 

ball, deciding on a charity to support and establishing possible contributors for the  Grand Draw.  I 

contacted the Hexagon who kindly agreed to provide tickets for their Christmas pantomime.  A small 

task, yet it was, nevertheless, pleasing to know a family enjoyed a free evening out and the Hexagon’s 

wonderful show was promoted. 

  
On Festival Day itself, I ran a ‘World Cup’ treasure hunt.  The children (and parents) had to match up 13 

world cup kits pictured on their A4 sheet with identical ones hidden around the site. It was great fun.  

Seeing all the planning come to fruition gave me a pleasant sense of achievement  and working with such 

a friendly and dedicated group is surprisingly rewarding.                                       Robin Rimmington  

 At a Full Parish Council meeting on 

Monday 10th December, Parish Councillors 

and staff, for the first time, took part in the 

Save the Children’s Christmas Jumper Day.  

The Parish Council also invited regular hirers 

of the Beansheaf Centre and Linear Park to 

join in with the fundraising, which the Beavers 

and 3JFitness did, raising a  

total of £74.00.  Moving forward, Councillors hope that this will 

become an annual event with more of our regular hirers (and 

maybe residents) becoming involved! 

Friends of Linear Park – Welcome to 2019 in the Park. 
  
Happy New Year to you all! New Year – new goals and challenges.  To help you with your New Year 
exercise resolutions we have the Trim Trail in the Fords Farm Linear Park, together with the Measured 
Mile on the Beansheaf side.  Both are easily accessible and marked out. Let us know which piece of 
equipment you most enjoy/find most challenging! 
  
The Friends’ Gardening Club is going from strength to strength.  During November/December volunteers 
planted 200 whips in the Jubilee Wood and large meadow.  In November the Reading Outdoor 
Group joined us for a day of clearing the ditch next to the Beansheaf Centre, which had become silted up 
and overgrown.  The Gardening Club meets on the last day of each month and everyone is welcome.  For 
more information or to volunteer please contact us at folpcalcot@gmail.com or ring  07771877456.  
 
We have a web page on the Parish website (www.holybrookparishcouncil.co.uk) where we will provide 
our forthcoming activities together with posters in the notice boards. 

mailto:folpcalcot@gmail.com
http://www.holybrookparishcouncil.co.uk)where
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ANDY GILKERSON 

PLUMBING      

SERVICES 

Looking for a plumber? 

All plumbing work undertaken 

Taps, Toilets and Showers fixed 

Complete Bathroom Installations 

Emergency Repairs 

 

 

No call out charge 

All work insured and guaranteed 

Call Andy on 

 07956 906061 or 0118 941 

6017  email: 

A.Gilkerson@sky.com 

 

See if you can pay less for 
your energy bills by signing 

up to the West Berkshire 
Energy Switch 

 
The West Berkshire Energy Switch is 
a free to join scheme which gives 
residents the chance to see if they 
can make savings on their fuel bills. 

 

There is no obligation to switch. 
Sign up and see if you can save; to 

register or find out more, visit 
www.westberks.gov.uk/

communityswitch 
 

 

West Berkshire residents without 
internet access should contact 
West Berkshire Council on 01635 
503267 by 15

th
 March to register. 

Remember to have your energy bill 
or annual statement to hand when 
you call. 

http://www.westberks.gov.uk/communityswitch
http://www.westberks.gov.uk/communityswitch


YOUR HOLYBROOK                          

COUNCILLORS 

 

MARY BEDWELL  

    0118 942 0196 

 

CLAIRE TULL 

0118 941 8203 

CHARLIE CROAL 

07855 749 876 

RICHARD SOMNER 

07836 208 382 

CLIVE LITTLEWOOD 

07905 816 846 

LLC for AWE see 

website: www.awe.co.uk 

‘our responsibilities 
 

HARISH MISTRY 

0118 945 5830 

0118 942 2408 

 

ANDREW LENAGHAN 

0118 945 3714 

 

SARJU  MISTRY 

07967 810 215 

 

JO STEWART 

07500 966 905 

 

SIMON COLLARD 

0118 9410 679 

 

BRIAN BAKER 

0118 943 2643 

 
 

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 

PETER ARGYLE 

0118 375 6146 

RICHARD SOMNER 

07836 208382 

MANOHAR LAL GOPAL 

Mob: 07900 372323 

 

ALOK SHARMA MP 

0118 941 3803 

alok.sharma.mp@parliament.uk 

 

 

 Residents communications 
We are starting this edition with a plea from a member 
of public that visited our Ward Surgery recently, that 

pavement parking is kept to a minimum and, at least, is undertaken with consideration.  
We all recognise the growing problem of available parking but please remember that 
safety is important and forcing pedestrians into the road is not acceptable.   We were also 
asked to investigate issues experienced by dog walkers in disposing of dog waste.  We 
were happy to advise that action was already planned by WBC, in conjunction with 
Holybrook Parish Council, to replace rusted and broken bins in two locations with a new 
bin at the end of Hawkesbury Drive; this work should now be complete.   
 

West Berkshire Council changes 
WBC has announced some changes over recent weeks: Cllr Graham Jones has announced 
his planned retirement in May.  Cllr Jones has been a District Councillor for 21 years, 
serving Lambourn Ward, and has had two terms as Council Leader; the second coming 
following the untimely death of Roger Croft.  Also announced was a change in the 
Executive, Cllr Marcus Franks stepped down due to illness having been diagnosed with 
bowel cancer.  He has been replaced, as the lead member for Community Resilience and 
Partnerships, by Cllr Richard Somner.  We all wish Marcus well in his continued fight.   
 

Consultations  
Budget Consultations for the 2019 budget are now closed and all responses are being 
reviewed.  The full proposal will come to Full Council on 5th March.  
 
Consultations have also been open for Proposed Term Dates for the local schools with the 
possibility of better alignment across the wider region, anyone wishing to contribute will 
find details via the WBC website, closing date is 24th February.  
  

Planning Applications 
The Dorking Way planning application remains under focus.  We thank Holybrook Parish 
Council for their public meeting in order to compile a resident informed appeal to the 
Secretary of State.  Final comments were due on 22nd January and we wait to hear the 
result of that appeal.  At the time of writing no decision date had been set but please do 
keep an eye on the Parish news outlets for updates. 
 
For anyone not already aware, there has also been a public presentation by Bellway for 
the land on the other side of Dorking Way, again please do look out for updates. 
 

Emotional Health Academy 
WBC, with Reading and West Berkshire CCG, have been successful in hosting a regional 
pilot to boost Mental Health Support.  This is really positive news regarding support for 
children and young people suffering with emotional or mental health problems.  Help will 
be available via schools and more details can be found on the WBC website or on the 
Emotional Health Academy page on Facebook. 
 
West Berkshire Directory 
This website offers a ‘one-stop shop for help and support in West Berkshire’ for Adults, 
Families and SEND (Special Education Needs or disabilities).  If you feel you need support 
and you are not sure where to start, this may help  https://directory.westberks.gov.uk  
 
Ward Surgery dates 
A reminder that we continue to hold monthly surgeries on the second Saturday of each 
month at the Beansheaf Community Centre, next dates are 9th February and 9th March. No 
appointment required; the kettle is always ready.    
 

Cllrõs Peter Argyle, Manohar Gopal, Richard Somner 

https://directory.westberks.gov.uk

